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Cooperation between St. Petersburg Mining University and DONNTU Goes 

on 

 

In the spring of this year, St. 

Petersburg Mining University 

(SPMU) took over the patronage 

of Donetsk National Technical 

University, 50 first-year students 

of which came to the Northern 

capital in September for a one-year 

included training. A meeting with 

DONNTU students was held at the 

Mining Museum of St. Petersburg 

State University, which was timed 

to coincide with the presentation of certificates for included training to Donetsk 

first-year students and the 300th anniversary of the birth of the coal industry in 

Donbas. This event was the occasion for the news story of the “Vesti – Saint 

Petersburg” program of the Rossiya-1 TV channel. 

Three hundred years ago a self-taught geologist Georgy Kapustin discovered 

deposits of mining coal on the territory of modern Donbas – this is how the 

development of black gold began in the Russian Empire. At the end of the 19th 

century jackhammers replaced the hacks, which in the 20th century already helped 

the Stakhanovites to fulfill the monthly norm per day. 

St. Petersburg State University students get acquainted with the work of miners 

right in the university museum. Most of the exhibits are models that amaze with 

their detail. Now the safety of people is one of the main priorities. Future mining 

engineers know this from their student days. The Rector of DONNTU Prof. 

Anoprienko noted that an engineer should ideally study perfectly well because a lot 

depends on him. A mining engineer should first of all take care of the safety of 

work, especially when it comes to underground mining, and in the Donbas this is 

mainly the case. 

The name of Pyotr Gorlov is on the golden honor board of SPMU. The best 

graduate of the Corps of Mining Engineers stood at the origins of the Donbas coal 

industry, which very name, is an abbreviation of the Donetsk Coal Basin, was 

actually invented within the walls of the SPMU, the link of Donetsk Polytechnic 

University with which is becoming stronger. Today, two technical universities are 

partners within the framework of the program of the Ministry of Science and 

Education of the Russian Federation, which provides comprehensive assistance 

from leading Russian universities to higher educational institutions of Donbas: 

advanced training courses, internships, included student training, implementation 
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of double degree programs, exchange of experience, etc. 

Timur Makarov, one of the Donetsk students who arrived to study at the Mining 

University, has a geodesist father. The guy followed in his footsteps, he draws and 

paints perfectly. Student Maria Vasilkova is a hereditary miner at all. The girl 

chose the Faculty of Intelligent Electric Power Engineering and Robotics, as 

robotics is a priority for modern coal mines. 

(Based on the materials of Zhanna Skvortsova's report for the “Vesti – Saint 

Petersburg| program) 

 

DONNTU’s Representatives Take Part in Space Bridge with Chuvashski 

State University Named after I.N. Ulyanov 

On September 1, the 12th edition of the online talk show "Among the Roofs" took 

place at I. N. Ulyanov ChuvSU (Cheboksary), in which the Rector of DONNTU 

Prof. Anoprienko and students of the Technical University took part. The first 

question that was addressed to 

the Rector was whether 

DONNTU was ready for the 

new academic year. Prof. 

Anoprienko replied that, to 

everyone's joy, fears that due 

to the difficult military 

situation, the recruitment of 

first–year students would take 

place according to the worst 

scenario were not justified. 

This year it is not much less 

than in the past, besides, the most persistent and motivated guys have entered the 

university, on whom great hopes are pinned. 

In this program, a video about DONNTU was also shown, the impressions of 

which the Chuvash students expressed with the words: "It’s a cool university!" 

The students of DONNTU who took part in the teleconference told what criteria 

were decisive when choosing an educational institution and a future profession, 

that they never regretted their decision, emphasizing the positive and creative 

atmosphere prevailing at the university. 

At the request of the presenters, Prof. Anoprienko introduced in more detail the 

history of the university, which stepped into its second 100th anniversary, about 

the events taking place in Donbas, and expressed great hopes for favorable 

prospects for the development of the region and the university. 

At the end of the program representatives of the ChuvSU invited Donetsk 

polytechnics to visit them on the winter holidays, promising not only educational 

excursions, but also a fun student holiday. 

 

DONNTU’s New Cooperation Agreements 

In September, Donetsk National University signed new cooperation agreements 

with the following universities of the Russian Federation: Financial University 
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under the Government of the Russian Federation, Ufa State Aviation Technical 

University, St. Petersburg State University of Industrial Technologies and Design, 

Siberian State University of Telecommunications and Informatics. 

Within the framework of cooperation between universities, it is planned to 

exchange students in the main educational programs and areas of training of 

scientific and pedagogical personnel, integration of teaching methods, advanced 

training, development and implementation of joint projects in various fields of 

activity. Issues related to joint publications, patents, scientific topics and 

dissertation defenses were also discussed. 

 

Donbas Republics Take Part in Technological Forum e 

From August 23 to 26, with the 

assistance of the RUSSIAN 

CENTER, representatives of higher 

educational institutions of the 

Donetsk People's Republic took 

part in the international forum 

"Technoprom – 2022", which was 

held in Novosibirsk. 

The International Forum and 

Exhibition of Technological 

Development "Technoprom" is the 

largest technological event in 

Russia, the main purpose of which 

is to promote domestic scientific 

developments and innovations, as well as to create conditions for accelerating 

scientific and technological development and operational implementation of 

science and technology achievements. 

Among the participants of the forum were representatives of DONNTU. 

 

Representatives of Donetsk National Technical University Trained at Donskoi 

State Technical University 

Representatives of Donbas universities, including Donetsk National Technical 

University, were trained at Donskoi State Technical University from September 5 

to 30 under the program of additional education "Topical Issues of Teaching in 

Educational Institutions of Higher Education: Regulatory, Psychological, 

Pedagogical and Methodological Support". 

Groups were formed from among the students of the courses, each of which for 

three days got acquainted with the key issues of the implementation of higher 

education in the Russian Federation: regulatory and legal aspects, psychological 

and pedagogical technologies and the information and educational environment. 

Taking into account the fact that the effectiveness of the university's activities is 

largely determined by the level of qualification and competence of the teaching 

staff, the topic of lectures was relevant for teachers of the DPR and LPR. These are 

the features of accreditation and licensing of educational programs according to 
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Russian requirements and standards, 

methods of psychological support and 

adaptation of the educational process in 

the circumstances, media security and 

work with digital tools in the field of 

education, as well as the regulatory 

environment of education and youth 

policy. The lecturers of the Donskoi 

State Technical University tried to 

convey to the listeners all the 

knowledge and experience they had accumulated over many years of work. 

Upon completion of the training, all participants received certificates confirming 

professional development. Also, the students of the courses got acquainted with the 

creative teams of DSTU students, who presented a wonderful concert program. 

DONNTU expresses its gratitude to the administration of Donskoi State Technical 

University, the organizers of the courses, lecturers, volunteers and art collectives of 

students for their knowledge, hospitality and positive emotions. 

 
DONNTU’s Teachers and Students Take part in First Meeting of Association 

of Cossack Universities of Russia 

Teachers and students of Donetsk National Technical University took part in the 

first meeting of the Association of Cossack Universities of Russia – "Cossack 

Village – 2022", which took place within the walls of the South Russian State 

Polytechnic University (NPI) named after M. I. Platov. 

The meeting was attended by representatives of the Ministry of Science and Higher 

Education of the Russian Federation, the All-Russian Cossack Society, the 

Government of the Rostov Region, the Plenipotentiary Representative of the 

President of the Russian Federation in the Southern Federal District, the Russian 

Orthodox Church, 17 universities of Russia, 3 universities of Donbas, as well as 

Melitopol State University named after A. S. Makarenko. 

The forum program included a number of educational sessions and round tables, a 

meeting of the Association of Cossack Universities of Russia and many other 

events. 
 

Within the framework of this 

project, the staff exchanged 

experience in organizing the 

educational process and 

educating Cossack youth. The 

students took part in a strategy 

session, a seminar and a round 

table, where they got acquainted 

with the effective practices of 

youth Cossack organizations, and 

also discussed with their leaders 
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the problems of patriotic education and countering the falsification of history. 

 

Refresher Courses for DONNTU’s Students 

"Social Project Activity of Youth and Development of Territories" was the name 

of the professional development program supported by the Ministry of Science and 

Higher Education of the Russian Federation at the site of the Russian State 

University for the Humanities, which was attended by 36 students of Donetsk 

National Technical University. 

From July 15 to August 21, 14 lectures were held, during which participants got 

acquainted with the basics of the 

state youth policy of the Russian 

Federation, the basic principles, 

forms, content of social project 

activities; mastered the 

management system, the main 

processes of projects, the basics of 

startup projects; studied methods 

for evaluating the effectiveness 

and efficiency of the project. 

Special attention was paid to the 

team, the manager and the 

communication system in the process from the initiation of the idea to the 

completion of the project. 

The program gave an opportunity to fully explore the life cycle of the project; 

experienced speakers, using their examples, told about the most effective 

technologies and possible unforeseen situations, and gave advice on how to avoid 

them. 

At the moment, there are many opportunities in the Russian Federation to 

implement initiatives specifically by means of project activities, and the training 

was aimed at the competent implementation of the idea into reality. 

The result of the program was the passing of certification in the form of testing. In 

a month participants will receive certificates, and now they can share their acquired 

knowledge and develop ideas for the development of the territory of their native 

land. 
 

DONNTU’s Students Take Part in Forum “Stud.Party” 

From August 25 to August 29 Nizhny Novgorod State University of Engineering 

and Economics (Knyagininsky University) hosted the student forum "Stud. Party" 

with the participation of representatives of the DPR and NNSUEE. 

The participants of the event were students of Donetsk National Technical 

University Artem Kushner (the Faculty of Integrated Mechatronic Productions), 

Diana Dorenskaya (the Faculty of Information Systems and Technologies). 

Vladislav Kozlenko and Polina Stepushkina (the Faculty of Intelligent Systems and 

Programming). 

The program of staying at the university included training workshops in the 
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following areas: "Media Shooting 

Techniques", "Getting to Know the 

Device of a Quadracopter, 

Assembly and First Flights", 

Python developer and "Creating a 

Mobile Application Design". In 

addition, students had sports 

competitions,   intellectual   games, 

and creative contests, excursions 

around        the        campus        of 

Knyagininsky University, Nizhny Novgorod and the Sura River. 

The forum participants met the Rector of Knyagininsky University A. E. Shamin, 

the First Vice-Rector of the University A. N. Smirnov, and the Head of the 

Knyagininsky Municipal District E. A. Shamin and the Head of the Center for 

Support of Sustainable Development of Rural Territories N. P. Shkilev. During the 

conversation they learned about the possibilities of the university, its structure, 

areas of training and about the student life of Knyagininsky University. The 

children were interested in the issues of encouraging the best students, the work of 

sports sections, the organization of the educational process, leisure and much more. 

And then an introductory tour of the campus and academic buildings took place. 

In the workshop of the Knyagininsky garment factory, the children got acquainted 

with the process of cutting, sewing and the range of hats produced. The students 

also visited Knyagininskoye Milk JSC, where they saw the full cycle of dairy 

production: from the receipt of raw materials to the factory to the packaging of the 

finished product. 

All representatives of the DPR delegation had vivid memories and positive 

emotions from the trip to Knyaginino. 

 
DONNTU’s Students are Participants of Educational Marathon of Russian 

Society "Knowledge" 

From August 31 to September 2 the largest Educational Marathon of the Russian 

Society "Knowledge" was held in five cities of the Russian Federation and the 

LPR. It was attended by students of Donetsk National Technical University Alyona 

Matvienko (the Faculty of Intelligent Systems and Programming) and Daniil 

Slizchenko (the Faculty of Computer Information Technology and Automation) at 

the thematic platform "Knowledge; Power" in the city of Moscow. 

Sergey Lavrov, Dmitry Peskov, Maria Zakharova, Sergei Sobyanin, Vladimir 

Solovyov – and this is only a small part of the list of famous people that DonNTU 

students managed to attend meetings with. 
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The Marathon participants 

had the opportunity to attend 

lectures and participate in 

master classes of the most 

famous politicians, 

journalists, artists, and heads 

of the largest companies of 

the Russian Federation, to 

communicate with them 

personally and ask questions 

of interest to them. 

After the open lectures the 

most active students were given the opportunity to get to a closed meeting without 

cameras with celebrities. So, Daniil Slizchenko was able to communicate with the 

Russian blogger and writer Dmitry Puchkov, better known under the pseudonym 

"Senior Operative Goblin", and even take his autograph. Alyona Matvienko got to 

a meeting with the official representative of the Russian Foreign Ministry, Director 

of the Information and Press Department of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the 

Russian Federation Maria Zakharova, where she asked the diplomat all the 

questions she was interested in. 

All lectures were broadcast live in the group of the Russian society "Knowledge" 

on the social network "VKontakte". 

DONNTU students also took part in contests and sweepstakes from the Russian 

Society "Knowledge", as a result of which they received valuable prizes. 

 

Company "Vocational Education" Congratulates on Beginning of New 

Academic Year! 

Every year the training process improves, new formats and services appear. Only 

one thing remains unchanged: digital resources play a huge role in the 

development of new knowledge. The electronic resource of the digital educational 

environment for vocational education institutions regularly updates the content, 

which makes it an indispensable tool in the teaching process. 

The Profobrazovanie Company contributes to the transfer of knowledge and opens 

registration for the traditional "All-Russian Digital Lesson on Working with ER 

DSP SPO PROFobrazovanie" for all partners and friends. 

The lesson will allow students to remotely familiarize themselves with the basic 

principles of the electronic resource and content, learn how to use all the services 

of the platform, learn how they can be used in the educational process. All the 

participants will receive useful training materials. 

Participation in the All-Russian digital lesson will be especially useful for first- 

year students. It is aimed at: 

– To master key competencies and increase the level of digital literacy of students 

in the field of using digital resources; 

– To receive information about the use of digital technologies in distance or hybrid 

learning formats; 
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– To improve the quality of the educational process. 

The digital lesson is free to attend. 

The All-Russian digital lesson will be conducted by a specialist in working with 

the PROFobrazovanie platform. The recording of lessons will be available to all 

registered participants. Classes will be held on the VK platform. To connect to the 

lesson, participants need to subscribe to the official IPR MEDIA group on the VK 

social network. 

Thanks to participation in the All-Russian digital lesson students will learn to use 

the electronic resource PROFobrazovanie without interrupting the educational 

process and at a convenient time for them. This means that they will meet the new 

stage of their lives in full readiness to work with educational and scientific 

literature; many of the textbooks are included in the list. 

For teachers the All-Russian digital lesson will be interesting, first of all, with the 

possibilities of group work and communication within an electronic resource. 
 

The Newsletter was prepared by the International Office of DONNTU (including 

the materials of the newspaper "Donetsk Polytechnic"). 

For questions about the materials published in the Newsletter, please contact: 1st 

building of Donetsk National Technical University, room 220; 

tel.: 08 – 25; URL: https://donntu.ru/international-cooperation E-mail: 

ovs@donntu.ru 

https://donntu.ru/international-cooperation
https://e.mail.ru/compose/?mailto=mailto%3aovs%40donntu.org
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